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BEFORE THE WASHINGTON UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION

Docket UE-200980
Puget Sound Energy

2020 Power Cost Only Rate Case

BENCH REQUEST NO. 002:

Please provide the total current number of Green Direct customers, including each 
Green Direct customer’s percentage share of the total Green Direct customer load and 
the impact of the Green Direct credit on the rates paid by each customer.

First Supplemental Response:

Puget Sound Energy (“PSE”) is supplementing PSE’s Response to Bench Request No. 
002 to further clarify its initial response.

PSE’s initial response to Bench Request No. 002 is based on billed kWh load during the 
PCORC test year ending June 2020, whereas the revenue impact calculation on page 
ten in Attachment A of the Settlement Stipulation and Agreement uses the temperature-
normalized load. While there is a minor difference in the load between the two sources, 
PSE, along with the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission Staff, do not 
believe an update to the Settlement Stipulation and Agreement is warranted due to the 
immateriality of the impact to the Schedule 139 energy credit, which represents a 
difference of approximately $79,000.




